

Trinity Catholic Junior High School 1205 S. Albert Pike Road Ft. Smith, AR 72901

October 3, 2017

Dear Trinity Parents,

The first quarter of the school year ends in one week, can you believe it? We are enjoying your students and our time with them. Your family's presence at Trinity is a blessing to us.

In addition to the working and learning going on inside the classrooms, October also includes many great Trinity events—One Million Children Pray the Rosary and the Catholic School Pep Rally at the Convention Center on October 9, our Pre-Union for current 5th and 6th graders, Honor Society Induction on October 20, not to mention the football games, band contests, volleyball games, cross country races, and quiz bowl competitions! Our 9th graders will be celebrated on October 11 for volleyball and on November 2 for football, cross country, and band.

Attached you will find the school picture order form. The password info is listed below and can also be found on the form. Go to www.picturesbykaren.com. Select 2017-2018 Trinity School Portraits Gallery, then select the "Students" gallery. When prompted, enter password buffs2017 (lowercase and no spaces). Retakes are on October 20th.

Flu shots will be given at school on October 31 this year. Permission slips may be picked up during Butter Braid pickup or in the office this week. They are also attached to this email in English and in Spanish, and may be printed, signed and returned. Please return all forms by Monday, October 16.

All of us are looking forward to our Parent/Teacher conferences at the end of this month on October 23 and 25. Parents are encouraged to visit each of their child(ren)'s teachers for a quick update on student progress. If you feel that you need a longer meeting, please feel free to contact the office or the teacher directly to make an appointment.

Thank you for your continued support.

Dr. Karen Hollenbeck